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Order

On December 21, 2017, the Hampstead Association of School Staff/NEA-New
Hampshire (Association) filed a modification petition seeking to add the position of Technology
Assistant to the description of the existing bargaining unit set forth in PELRB Decision No.
2017-150 (August 17, 2017). The District objected to this petition. A hearing on objection was
originally scheduled for January 30, 2018. The hearing was continued twice, upon the parties’
request, and finally rescheduled to April 17, 2018.

On April 11, 2018, the District withdrew its objection and requested cancellation of the
hearing. This request was granted. See PELRB Decision No. 2018-042. On May 10, 2018, the
parties jointly submitted a stipulation stating that they have reached agreement on a proposed
modification. Based upon the parties’ May 10, 2018 stipulation, the parties agree to the
following bargaining unit description:

Unit: All permanent full time and part time administrative secretaries,

secretaries/clerks, paraeducators, bus monitors, assistant media
generalists, and technology assistants.




Excluded: Building Principals.

The proposed bargaining unit description is approved and the petition for modification is
granted. Accordingly, a unit modification order shall issue forthwith.
So ordered.
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